From: FOIA Exemption (b)(6) SAJ

To: "LarryEvans@bcpeabody.com”

Cc: ﬂ; "Daniel Pagan"

Subject: Via Verde: Partial Reply where crosses Fed"l Projects (UNCLASSIFIED)
Date: Wednesday, June 15, 2011 2:29:00 PM

Attachments: 20110520153301168.pdf

Page-24-from-20110520-408-Package-hanout-by-Larry-Evans.pdf
Pages 27-29-from-20110520-408-Package-hanout-by-Larry-Evans.pdf

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED
Caveats: NONE

Larry, following are comments from our internal review meeting Monday. We are using the package
of documents you left with me indicating those were the attachment to the enclosed letter. I'm
expecting a final set of comments by the end of this week.

1. Regarding Rio de la Plata, the pipeline where it crosses PR651 (the dashed line on your sketch at
page 24 of your package, enclosed) appears to be passing at a location of a future levee or
embankment. At this location the pipe will be buried in a trench at a shallow depth (at the match line
of sheets 48.0-Z-321.83 and .84, pp 27-28). A HDD terminates to the west of this location (sheet
48.0-Z-325.11, pg 29). How possible is it to extend the HDD, e.g., point of tangent to under PR651? |
have asked internally for confirmation of the embankment and how deep at that point would be
needed.

2. For all HDD crossings shown, will a "locate wire" be added? This is an approximately 14 guage wire
terminated at each end to enable a tone generator to be connected.

3. As an aside, | am researching the site map of the Rio Cibuco (at Vega Baja) to confirm comments at
that location.
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Regulatory Division
Please assist us in better serving you!
Please complete the customer survey by
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http://per2.nwp.usace.army.mil/survey.html
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From: Luz I. Torres <Itorres@drna.gobierno.pr>
To: Pantano, Alfred SAJ; IRkSEEEIIQIOl SA )
Cc: Daniel Galan Kercadé <dgalan@drna.gobierno.pr>

Sent: Fri May 20 14:57:53 2011
Subject: LETTER COL ALFRED PANTANO - MAY 20 2011 - ViA VERDE

Luz I. Torres
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GOVERNMENT OF PUERTO RICO

Department of Natural and Environmental Resources

May 20, 2011

Col. Alfred A. Pantano, Jr.
District Commander

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
Jacksonville District

P.O. Box 4970

Jacksonville, FL. 32232-0019

Dear Colonel Pantano:

The Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority (PREPA) is working with the U.S. Army
Corps of Engineers’ Jacksonville District (District) Regulatory Division to secure a
permit to construct the Via Verde pipeline in Puerto Rico. This project will provide
PREPA with the capability to diversify fuels and deliver natural gas (NG) as an
alternative fuel source for three power plants along the north shore of Puerto Rico.

As part of the ongoing evaluation, and PREPA’s continual commitment to reduce
W even further the environmental impacts of the project, the proposed pipeline
corridor alignment was shifted and adjusted as it approached the Cambalache
power plant near Arecibo. This change was necessary in order, among other
efforts, to: (1) accommodate a relocation of the Cambalache metering station to an
upland parcel in order to reduce impact to wetlands, (2) avoid a Waste to Energy
project to be constructed near PR-2, and (3) to keep a prudent distance from
neighboring communities.

The adjusted alignment required the pipeline to cross underneath the Rio Santiago
diversion channel just north of PR-22 before crossing back beneath the Rio Grande
de Arecibo to arrive at the Cambalache meter station. The Rio Santiago diversion
channel is part of the District’s Rio Grande de Arecibo Flood Control Project. As
the non-federal sponsor for that project, the Puerto Rico Department of Natural and
Environmental Resources is asking for approval under 33 USC 408 to modify the
project and allow PREPA to run the pipeline under the diversion channel using
horizontal directional drilling technology (HDD). The proposed modification does
not involve a significant change to the project’s scope, nor exceeds the level of
ordinary District Operation and Maintenance responsibilities.
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May 20, 2011

Please consider this letter to be a written request for a modification of the
Rio Grande de Arecibo Flood Control Project. Attached please find a copy of the
report providing information requested as part of a 408 Submittal Package. An
additional copy has been also provided to the District’s Regulatory Division and
Programs and Project Management Division, for immediate action. Due to the
importance of this project in relation to the economy of Puerto Rico, it is urged that
all attention and support to this request be provided by your office.

Sincerely,

ati 2117, Galan Kercad6
Secretary
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